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March 14, 2016

Mary D. Nichols, Chair

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Southern California Consolidation Project’s Site Location

Dear Chair Nichols:

I am writing to strongly urge the California Air Resources Board to adopt the staff’s site recommendation for Pomona for multiple reasons.

First, in your Staff Report, Figure 10 clearly shows most of the El Monte ARB employees currently reside around LA. The 400 jobs that are currently in LA County provide economic benefits and development in the area. It would be detrimental for LA County and communities in my district to lose these high skilled jobs and accompanying economic activity.
Second, the Staff Report highlights the higher cost of allowing ARB to relocate to Riverside which would be, “at an estimated cost of “$1.0 million to about $7.3 million” to the State. Given that the relocation from El Monte to Pomona would not have this higher cost, the Pomona site offers the State the best use of its limited resources. 
Additionally, the Staff Report specifies that a move to Riverside would “likely involve relocation, resignation, or retirement of ARB employees,” given the differences in driving commutes and long public transit commutes. So, keeping ARB in LA County “would likely retain more of ARB’s existing and highly trained workforce necessary to support ARB’s ability to carry out its responsibilities.” In fact, as evidenced in the Staff Report, the ARB employees have made their preferences very clear, with “approximately 85% of the respondents prefer[ing] the Pomona site.”
For these reasons, I strongly encourage ARB to adopt the Staff Report recommendation in favor of the Pomona site. I look forward to hearing the results of the March 17th Board meeting and sincerely hope that ARB will remain in LA County.  If you need additional information, please contact myself or my staff at (626) 351-1917.

Sincerely,



Chris R. Holden
Member of the California State Assembly, District 41
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ASSEMBLYMEMBER, FORTY-FIRST DISTRICT











